
TOWN OF GRAND ISLAND  

 

NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING  

 

REGARDING INSTALLATION  

 

OF "STOP SIGN"  

 

 

  NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the Town Board of the Town of Grand Island 

will hold a public hearing at 8:00 p.m. on May 21, 2018, at Town Hall, 2255 Baseline Road, 

Grand Island, New York, to consider and possibly adopt a local law modifying the Town Code 

of the Town of Grand Island regarding placement of "stop signs" in the Town of Grand Island by 

including stop signs at Red Jacket Rd. at the southwest corner of the intersection with Hennepin 

Road and at the intersection of Cottagewood Lane and Country Club Drive.  A copy of the 

proposed local law is on file and available with the clerk’s office at Town Hall.  At said time and 

place, all interested members of the public shall be heard.   

 

Patricia A. Frentzel 

Town Clerk  

Publish:   May 11, 2018 

 


